
Report E3 
 
I spent the majority if my time visiting clubs in Zone 1, 3, 4, the last several months. 
I was pleased to see while attending the zone mtg in Versailles that a well-represented 
number of the club’s membership was there and most friendly and welcoming. The club 
seemed to be well run, responsive to help from district, zone support. 
ZONE 3, Clubs attended were London and Woodstock. 
The London Club is getting very active.  They are in the process of seeking new 
members, raising funds to support various projects in the community.  A few strong 
leaders in this club exist and I am sure that they will continue to grow. 
The Woodstock Club was an interesting club.  I attended their annual fish fry, which was 
a success, however I am concerned that not much has been reported by this club. I 
believe they are more active than the records show.... which could be said by many 
clubs. 
We should continue to stress reporting service and events to all clubs in the district. 
Zone 4 is where most of my time was spent. Then advent of a new club...The Marion 
Ohio Club with 23 new members is now chartered by LCI, and they are now getting 
active in-service projects and training events.  They served over 2,000 participants at 
the Marion Madness March for kids this Halloween.  They have also planned to help the 
homeless by having food and clothes drive this month. 
Overall, there seems to be a positive attitude coming to surface in the district.  Clubs 
seem to be looking at their responsibilities with a more current trend. 
We even have a club adding women to their club for the first time. 
I would however like to see the district add a "dream team" for membership growth.  It is 
only by the strength of members do we see the assurance of tomorrow in our district, 
multiple districts, nation, and world. 
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